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KSONVILLE. FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 27, 2012 - 4:30 p.m. 

Mayor’s Large Conference Room
Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving all women forward.

Present:    Sandy Bartow, Ellen Glasser, Liza Julao, Suzi Lemen, Teri Ketchum, 
                   Donna Kuldau, Deidre Lane, LaDonna Morris, Patt Sher            
Absent:     Donna Ghanayem, Pixie Larizza
Staff:         Alice Checorski
Presentation: Gail Patin, Chief Operating Officer, Hubbard House
I. The February 27, 2012 meeting of the Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women was called to order by Suzi Lemen, chair at 4:30 pm.   Suzi announced that Gail Patin was recently appointed to the commission by Mayor Brown.  The commissioners congratulated and welcomed Gail.  Alice will work with LaDonna to schedule Orientation for Gail and Patt prior to the next meeting on March 26, 2012.
II. Gail Patin, Chief Operating Officer, Hubbard House, provided background information on the organization which was started 36 years ago by the Jacksonville Women’s Network when they noticed that a lot of calls received on the rape crisis hotline were related to domestic violence.  The organization purchased the original house located on Hubbard Street before moving to a larger house on Duval Street.  The current location was built specifically to provide safety for domestic violence victims and their families.  It is a three-story building which houses 50% adults and 50% children with an average stay of 5-6 months.
Hubbard House uses funds from its thrift store sales for their outreach program, which includes visiting high schools and middle schools to discuss “Relationship Abuse Prevention”.  Other programs include a 26-week Batterer’s Intervention Program.

Gail reported that statistically, Jacksonville is one of the state leaders in domestic violence homicides.  The Intimate Violence Enhanced Services Team (InVEST), in collaboration with the City of Jacksonville, the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office and Hubbard House, is a program that provides enhanced advocacy services to victims of domestic violence who have been identified as at high-risk for serious injury by their partner.  Jacksonville is one of the leading cities for community response.  
LaDonna asked how this commission can help Hubbard House.  Gail said they collect used cell phones for use by victims of domestic violence.  Additionally, affordable housing in Jacksonville is very difficult for their clients to find as well as affordable daycare.  There is a huge need for transitional housing.  Hubbard House has a “wish list” on their website: Hubbardhouse.org.  
III. LaDonna Morris moved to approve the minutes from the January 23, 2012 commission meeting.  Liza Julao seconded the motion, and it carried unanimously.  The minutes were approved as submitted.

IV. Suzi reported that she will not be attending the Women’s History Month reception to due out-of-state travel.  LaDonna Morris will take the lead.  She announced that on March 6, 2012, the Florida Commission on the Status of Women will host a Women’s Hall of Fame in Tallahassee.
V. Committee Reports
· Advocacy & Education
LaDonna reminded the commissioners that Equal Pay Day will be held on Friday, April 27, 2012, 11:30 am-1 pm at the FSCJ Event Center, downtown campus. Tickets are $15.  
She asked that we invite the Mayor to the May 21st commission meeting to provide updates.  Additionally, this is the 40th anniversary of the commission.  Alice will follow up with the request.
LaDonna suggested we invite the Women’s Giving Alliance to the April 23rd commission meeting as they are finishing up a report which would be of use to the commission.

· Celebration
The 2012 Women’s History Month Reception is scheduled for Tuesday, March 13, 2012, 5:30-7 pm at UNF, Thomas G. Carpenter Library, 3rd floor where the permanent collection of posters is housed.  Ellen volunteered to videotape the event.  Teri Ketchum asked that the commissioners arrive at 5 pm for their assigned duties.  (See additional report below under Women’s History Month).
Alice provided an updated event checklist to the Celebration committee members and reported everything is on track.
· Communications
Ellen will include the poster honorees on Bulletin #5 once the Women’s History Month Press Release has gone out.  Patt will invite a representative from the League of Women Voters to present at the March 26, 2012 commission meeting.
Patt also expressed that she would like to be on the communications committee.
VI. Women’s History Month
Alice will send the nominations and bios for each of the honorees to the full commission.  The Selection Committee members will each contact an honoree (or in the case of the two deceased honorees, their respective daughters) prior to the event.  Each of these commissioners will be responsible to introduce the honoree and present their award prior to them speaking (2-3 minutes).  Sandy will send Alice her notes from last year’s reception to share with the commissioners.

VII. Town Hall Forum
Suzi led a discussion on the planning of the Town Hall Forum fundraising and partnering efforts. We would like to target companies to sponsor this event. Donna K. asked what the goal of the forum is and Suzi responded it is awareness and exposure of women’s issues.  The commissioners reviewed the previous Town Hall Forum meeting notes and will continue the discussion at the next meeting.  The sponsor letter will have to be updated.  The following commissioners expressed interest in leading this project: Donna Kuldau, Pixie Larizza, Sandy Bartow, Ellen Glasser and Deidre Lane.
VIII. Chair’s Closing Remarks
 Suzi thanked the commissioners for attending today’s meeting.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:40 pm.
Next Commission Meeting:
Monday, February 27, 2012 
4:30-6 pm
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